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	Present:
	Prof Patrick Doherty (Chair)

	
	Dr John Rule (Executive Officer)

	
	

	
	Prof Howard Hall
	Dr Andrew Mullis

	
	Dr Taka Jimura
	Brendan Paddison

	
	Prof Sebastian Kim
	Daniel Ridsdale

	
	
	

	In attendance
	Jill Graham (Minutes)
	Simon Hornsby

	
	

	Apologies:
	Prof Julian Stern
	



Declarations of interest: none

Comments submitted by Prof Julian Stern on a number of agenda items were circulated to members to be considered alongside the relevant items.

	11/1
	Terms of reference and membership
	

	
	RECEIVED:  RDSC/7.9.11/1
	

	
	The Terms of Reference and Membership of the committee for the academic year 2011/12 were agreed subject to the addition of the Chair of Research Committee as an ex officio member. 
Action:  The revised version would be submitted to Research Committee for approval.
	action: jr

	
	The Deputy Registrar: Research (DRR) advised that further changes to the Terms of Reference and Membership may be necessary in the future as a result of feedback from the QAA Institutional Audit and as a consequence of the evolving relationship with the University of Leeds.  The committee also considered the inclusion of the new post of Head of Student Experience but concluded that further information was required as to the responsibilities of that post.
Action:  The committee would revisit the suggested inclusion of the Head of Student Experience in its membership at the next meeting. 
	action: jr

	11/2
	MINUTES OF LAST MEETING 
	

	
	Agreed: the minutes of the meeting held on 17 May 2011 were confirmed as a correct record.
	

	11/3
	MATTERS ARISING
	

	
	(i) Training for EndNote and related software (Min 10/39(i))
	

	
	The Chair reported that he had met with Library staff regarding the range of bibliographic opportunities and the training and support required for the software.  At that meeting it was decided that the best outcome would be achieved by offering a range of specific training and support which would be carried out by Library staff, supervision teams and faculty training.  These are currently being scoped but it would lead to different packages of support depending on individual students.  The Chair confirmed that EndNote would continue to be top level software at the university and that adequate support would be available for students.
The Research Student Representative (RSR) advised that a number of students had attended EndNote training organised by the Faculty Education & Theology and had found the session very beneficial.  The DRR advocated faculty training sessions being opened up to all research students where possible.
	

	
	Action:  The Committee Secretary to establish who would be the Library contact for EndNote.
	action: jg

	
	The YSJU Representative on UoL Graduate Board was concerned about students working at home having to purchase an EndNote licence rather than being able to use an institutional licence.  The DRR advised that this was because of licensing requirements but that a student was able to use his/her expenses account to purchase EndNote if necessary.  It was also considered that the recent development of a virtual desktop at the university may alleviate the problem for those working offsite.
Action:  The Committee Secretary to ascertain whether using the virtual desktop would enable EndNote use off campus.
	action: jg

	
	(ii) Postgraduate Research Marketing Plan (Min 10/39(ii))
	

	
	The Chair reported that an electronic version of the University of Leeds Postgraduate Research Marketing Plan had been circulated to members for discussion at Faculty Research Committees and that Faculty Research Professors would report back on any issues raised.
	

	
	(iii) Supervision Sessions and Review Reporting (Min 10/39(iii))
	

	
	The DRR reported that there had been no progress on implementing the SITS Research Student Module over the summer due to the development of an electronic admissions system through SITS, but that discussions would take place in the near future.
	

	
	(iv) Vitae Researcher Development Statement (RDS) (Min 10/39(iv))
	

	
	The Chair reported that the University of Leeds (UoL) Graduate Board had now agreed to adopt the Vitae Researcher Development Statement.
	

	
	(v) Feedback from the University of Leeds Graduate Board: the Role of Postgraduate Research Students in Teaching (Min 10/39(v))
	

	
	The Chair reported that a draft Protocol for Postgraduate Research Students engaged in Teaching had been produced for discussion later on the agenda.  In addition, a new two day induction course for academic staff has been introduced by the Head of Learning & Teaching Development and this was also available to research students.
	

	
	(vi) Feedback from the University of Leeds Graduate Board: Proposal for Practice-led Research Degrees (Min 10/39(vi))
	

	
	The committee noted that the protocol to cover Practice-led research degree provision had been approved by UoL.
	

	
	(vii) PhD Proposed Supervision Model(s) (Min 10/39(x))
	

	
	The Chair advised that following previous discussion of the proposed models it had now been agreed that the total package for supervision would be 50 hours (including 20 hours contact time shared between both supervisors) with flexibility to go up to 90 hours total across both supervisors depending on the subject discipline. 
	

	
	(viii) University of Leeds Examinations Group: Feedback from Dr Angela Carter on the role of the independent chair (Min 10/40)
	

	
	The DRR reported that feedback from Dr Angela Carter on the role of the independent chair had been received from the Chair of the UoL Examinations Group and that the option of using this examination model would continue as a pilot for the present time.  A further two examinations were planned using this model in the near future.
	

	
	(ix) Graduate Centre Capacity (Min 10/43)
	

	
	The RSR reported that a meeting had been arranged for all research students to discuss space issues.  The outcomes from that meeting would be reported to the next Research Committee meeting, however, the students had all considered that space on Nottingham Corridor was unsuitable because of noise levels and distance from the Graduate Centre.  It had been agreed amongst the students that a contractual agreement for the use of desk space would be drawn up and signed by students.  It was proposed that adherence to the agreement would be monitored by the student group with the aim of keeping desks clear wherever possible.  The RSR advised that there was some anxiety amongst students regarding increasing pressure on desk space once the new starters arrive in October.  
The Chair advised that whilst the issue has been included as part of the estate options, there was unlikely to be a solution in the near future and was reassured that the students themselves were revisiting the idea of hot desking. The Chair raised a potential issue about what happens if students do not stick to the contract. The agreement process will be reviewed at the next meeting.
Action:  The SU Vice President (Education & Welfare) to raise the issue of more appropriate space with Facilities.  RDSC would continue to raise the issue of appropriate space for research students in line with the ambitions of emerging strategies. 
	action: dr Action: RDSC

	
	(x) YSJU Training Plan for Research Students (Min 10/44)
	

	
	Further development of the YSJU Training Plan had been done and would be discussed later on the agenda.
	

	
	(xi) Faculty Postgraduate Research Tutors (Min 10/46)
	

	
	The proposal to introduced Faculty Postgraduate Research Tutors was discussed at Research Committee meeting on 1 June 2011.
	

	
	(xii) University of Leeds Postgraduate Researcher Conference   (Min 10/47)
	

	
	Details of the UoL Postgraduate Researcher Conference on 13 December 2011 were circulated to all research students and supervisors.  The Chair advised that it was intended to hold the annual Health Research Conference in Spring 2012 rather than December this year. This will spread the opportunity for research students to present their work over the full academic year.
	

	
	(xiii) UK Borders Agency (UKBA) Changes to English Language Requirements for International Students (Min 10/48)
	

	
	The DRR reported that following the recent changes introduced by UKBA he had liaised with the Admissions Manager and revised the documentation.
	

	11/4
	Feedback from University of Leeds Graduate Board
	

	
	The YSJU representative on the UoL Graduate Board reported that he was unable to attend the last meeting on 20 June 2011 but that there were no specific issues of relevance to YSJU on the agenda.  The next meeting of the Graduate Board was in October 2011. 
	

	11/5
	Research Degree Awarding Powers (RDAP) Developments
	

	
	The Chair reported that the requirements for the RDAP process were becoming clearer and the university remained committed to a submission in summer 2013.  In addition to in-house meetings, soundings had been taken from other institutions which have been through the process to aid preparations for a submission.  The university definition of ‘research active’ had been agreed and was being operationalised within the faculties and subject areas.
The DRR referred to the UoL Accreditation Document which formed part of the transition and confirmed that the university was on track to achieve 30 PhD completions by the end of 2012. 
	

	11/6
	Issues raised by Research Students’ Representative
	

	
	(i) Graduate Centre Space
	

	
	The RSR re-iterated the Graduate Centre space issues concerning the students referred to previously (Min 11/3(ix)).
	

	
	(ii) Funding
	

	
	The RSR raised the issue of additional funding for research students attending conferences, particularly for international conferences where there may be substantial travel costs.  Students had enquired as to the availability of faculty funds or other alternative funding sources. 
The DRR advised that each research student is provided with an expense account which could be used for such occasions – for those on studentships this element was included in the total bursary.  The Research Office had also purchased the ‘Alternative Guide to Postgraduate Funding’ both in hard copy and electronic pdf version and this was available via the Virtual Graduate Centre on Moodle.
The Chair advised that there was scope in faculties for the use of QR funding but that availability of that would vary between faculties. 
The committee was very supportive of students developing skills in seeking and applying for funding and the highlighted the contribution that this would make towards future employability of the students.  However, it was important for supervisors to provide advice and support to help students develop the skills and also to direct students towards likely sources of funding.
	

	11/7
	research strategy 2012-15
	

	
	RECEIVED:  RDSC/7.9.11/13
	

	
	The Chair introduced the Research Strategy 2012-15 (third draft) in the absence of the Chair of the Research Committee.  Members were invited to comment on the document.  The committee valued the aim of developing a sustainable research culture and considered it reassuring that the research agenda was being driven forward.
The UoL Representative welcomed the visibility of research students in the strategy.
	

	11/8
	postgraduate research experience survey (pres) 2011 report
	

	
	RECEIVED:  RDSC/7.9.11/2
	

	
	The DRR introduced the report on the Postgraduate Research Experience Survey 2011 and asked members to note that this committee was being asked to recommend the proposed action plan to Research Committee rather than finalise the plan.  
Members agreed that whilst there were a lot of good results in the survey there were a number of areas where improvement was necessary.  Work could be undertaken to improve some of these areas relatively quickly, eg  research ambience, integration into faculty and provision of seminar programmes.
The committee supported further development of the action plan, in particular through linkages between the action required and the person(s) responsible.  The ‘deadline’ column should be removed from the document.
Action:  The DRR to amend the action plan and bring to the next meeting.
	action: jr

	11/9
	draft annual evaluative report on research 2010-11
	

	
	RECEIVED:  RDSC/7.9.11/3
	

	
	The DRR introduced the Draft Annual Evaluative Report on Research 2010-11 which would be presented to Research Committee and subsequently to QSEC.  Information from the Faculty of Arts was still required and there were a number of points in the document where clarification was necessary.
Members of the committee suggested that the advertising of seminar programmes could be made more prominent in order to increase awareness across the university.  The DRR advised that the Research Office was looking to pull together information on research seminars and make it accessible through a single webpage, but that population of that webpage would depend on receiving the information from faculties.  The committee welcomed the suggestion that seminars could be opened up to research students from other faculties wherever possible, although it recognised that this may not always be appropriate depending on particular sessions.
The UoL Representative suggested that subsequent reports could be enhanced by the inclusion of research student publication and conference presentation data.  This suggestion was endorsed by the committee.
	

	
	Action:  Faculty representatives to arrange for the information, if readily available, to be sent to the DRR for inclusion in the report.
	action: F/RePs

	11/10
	ysju postgraduate research student protocol 2011-12
	

	
	RECEIVED:  RDSC/7.9.11/4
	

	
	The DRR introduced the revised YSJU Postgraduate Research Student Protocol for 2011-12.  The document contained a number of changes from UoL and would come into effect on 1 October 2011.  The DRR asked for any comments from members.
Action:  Members to forward any comments on the document to the DRR as soon as possible.
	action: all

	11/11
	new research student admission and interview guidance notes
	

	
	RECEIVED:  RDSC/7.9.11/5
	

	
	The Chair introduced a document which provided new guidance for research student admissions and interviews and intended to formalise and standardise the practices which were being followed across the university.  The DRR circulated a revised copy of the Research Degrees – Interview Proforma (page 4 of the paper) which had been amended in the light of comments received from the Chair of the Research Committee.  The form had also been piloted recently by several staff and received good feedback from them as to its suitability for the purpose.
The Chair of the Research Committee had also commented on the Studentships scoring sheet (page 8) and the DRR confirmed that he would amend the form as there was a mismatch between that form and the Interview Proforma. The columns for ‘Experience’ and ‘Communication’ would be removed.
Action:  The DRR to amend the document and arrange approval of the revised version by Chair’s Action.
	action: DRR

	
	The SU Vice President (Education & Welfare) welcomed the inclusion of options for Skype and telephone interviewing which would open up the possibilities for those who may not be able to travel to an interview.  
	

	11/12
	research student handbook 2011-12
	

	
	RECEIVED:  RDSC/7.9.11/6
	

	
	The DRR presented the Research Student Handbook 2011-12 and advised members that it was currently still in draft format and did not contain the various appendices.  Changes from the UoL had been incorporated into this version and a number of YSJU refinements had also been included, in particular sections on Disability and Careers.  The DRR confirmed that the final version of the document would be ready for 1 October 2011 and would be available in electronic form.
The committee noted that some formatting of the document was still to be done, notably the index and hyperlinks.
	

	
	Action:  the SU Vice President (Education & Welfare) to send information on the SU to the DRR for inclusion in the document.
	action: DR

	11/13
	postgraduate research student expenses policy   2011-12
	

	
	RECEIVED:  RDSC/7.9.11/7
	

	
	The DRR presented the updated Postgraduate Research Student Expenses Policy for 2011-12 and confirmed that an expenses allocation was provided to all YSJU research students including those who were also members of staff at YSJU.  For members of staff who were undertaking research degrees at other universities the availability of expenses would be the responsibility of that institution, although it was possible that a local arrangement may be negotiated with the YSJU faculty for provision of some support.  The majority of students who were on bursaries did not have a separate expenses account as the expenses element was included in the total bursary amount.
The UoL Representative confirmed that the amount provided for expenses was in line with that offered by the UoL to its fee-paying research students.
	

	11/14
	YSJU protocol for postgraduate research students engaged in teaching
	

	
	RECEIVED:  RDSC/7.9.11/8
	

	
	The Chair and DRR presented the ‘Protocol for Postgraduate Research Students Engaged in Teaching’ which had been developed with a number of other colleagues.  Once the protocol has been agreed faculties would operationalise the protocol within a faculty context.
The DRR referred to the comments raised by the Chair of the Research Committee which he had subsequently discussed with him.  Comments had also been received from the University Registrar and these would also be incorporated.  In producing an amended version of the document the following points should be taken into account:
	

	
	· Page 2, Section 3 ‘Selection for and allocation of teaching’
In the third paragraph where it stated that ‘responsibility for the decision on allocating teaching duties rests with the Dean of the Faculty’ that should be amended to being the responsibility of the Heads of Subject.  It was acknowledged by the committee that although the second paragraph stated that the ‘Dean of the Faculty must ensure that opportunities are distributed fairly...’ it was expected that the responsibility would be delegated.
	

	
	· Page 3, Section 5 ‘Duties’
The list of duties should include shadowing.
· Page 4, Section 6 ‘Assessments’
It was important to ensure the quality assurance of student involvement and that appropriate training and support was offered.
· Page 4, Section 7 ‘Hours of work and status’
The committee noted that the 250 hour limit was under review.
	

	
	· Page 5, Section 10 ‘Module Design’
A query had been raised about student involvement in module design, however, it was considered that whilst students should not have the responsibility for doing this, it was acceptable to be involved in team development of modules.
· Page 5, Section 13 ‘Procedures for Evaluation and Review’
Remove the last sentence as it was already covered elsewhere.
	

	
	Action:  The DRR to amend the document and send to the Chair of RDSC, the Chair of the Research Committee and the University Registrar.  It would subsequently be forwarded to Research Committee.
	action: jr

	11/15
	ysju postgraduate research students’ training and development needs analysis and plan
	

	
	RECEIVED:  RDSC/7.9.11/9
	

	
	The DRR explained that the paper was a fusing together of the Training Plan and the Training and Development Needs Analysis and incorporated models from the Researcher Development Framework.  The committee agreed the content and approved the document for use from 1 October 2011.
	

	11/16
	research office report
	

	
	RECEIVED:  RDSC/7.9.11/10
	

	
	The DRR presented the Research Office report and asked for any comments.  One member asked if any further update was available on the outcome of the Institutional Audit and the DRR responded that it was expected to be published in the near future.
	

	11/17
	Any Other Business
	

	
	(i) Change of Research Student Representative
	

	
	The DRR advised members that it would be the last meeting for Brendan Paddison as RSR.  The committee expressed thanks to Brendan for his work on the committee.  It was hoped that a new representative would be in place for the next meeting.
	

	11/18
	new research accreditation agreement
	

	
	RECEIVED:  RDSC/7.9.11/11
	

	
	The committee noted the new Research Accreditation Agreement with the University of Leeds.
	

	11/19
	Date of the Next Meeting
	

	
	Monday, 7 November 2011 at 14:00
	

	11/20
	Matters arising from Reserved Minutes of meeting held on 17 may 2011
	

	
	Minute 11/19 Reserved
	

	11/21
	Update on Individual Research Students’ Progress
	

	
	Minute 11/20 Reserved
	

	
	
	

	There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 15:55.
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